
MINUTES OF THE 

COMMISSIONERS' COURT 

WORKSHOP MEETING -NOVEMBER 7, 2012 

On the 7th day of November, 2012, there was a Workshop Meeting of the 

Commissioners' Court held in the Commissioners' Court, Rockport, 

Aransas County, Texas, with the following members present: c. H. 

"Burt" Mills, Jr., County Judge; Jack Chaney, Commissioner Precinct 1; 

Charles Smith, Commissioner Precinct 3; and Peggy L. Friebele, County 

Clerk and Christy Gibson, Deputy County Clerk. 

Other County Official present was Lezlie Kirk, County Auditor; Richard 

Bianchi, County Attorney; Justin Cook, IT Director; Pam Heard, 

District Clerk; Bill Mills, Sheriff; and Diane Rinche-McGinnis, 

Justice of the Peace, Precinct 2. 

The Meeting was convened at 10:00 a . m. at which time a quorum was 

declared by Judge Mills, WHEREUPON, the following proceedings were had 

and done to wit: 

Judge Mills stated the purpose of the workshop was to hold a general 

discussion with Tyler Technologies regarding their progress in 

implementing the Odyssey Program for Aransas County. 

Erik Ernst, Project Manager for Tyler Technologies, presented a status 

report and project time line. 

(Report and time line inserted) 

Judge Mills stated he heard there was a way to work with Hill Country 

on converting the Justice of the Peace data. Mr. Ernst replied there 

is at a cost of $1,250.00 per extract that Hill Country stated they 

would honor. The cost would be $2,500.00. Commissioner Chaney stated 

he was under the impression this cost would be borne by Tyler as part 

of the original contract. Mr. Ernst replied he would have to look at 

the contract before he could reply to this question. Commissioner 

Smith asked if Ernst wanted Hill Country to bill Tyler and then Tyler 

bill Aransas County and Ernst said that was his preference. 

Tyler expects to go-live July of 2013 after several days of training 

with the departments. 

Judge McGinnis asked the Court to allow her to keep Hill Country as 

well as Tyler until all her old cases could be closed. Commissioner 

Chaney suggested trying 25% of the case and if they convert correctly 

they should be able to convert all of them. 
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County Clerk Friebele asked that her office be the last to convert; 

however, was told all offices would go on at the same time. The 

County Attorney's Office is already on Odyssey. 

No further business presenting, the Court adjourned was adjourned by 

Commissioner Smith duly seconded by Commissioner Chaney. 

C. H. "BURT" MILLS, JR., COUNTY JUDGE 

PEGGY L. FRIEBELE, COUNTY CLERK & 
EX-OFFICIO CLERK OF THE 
COMMISSIONERS' COURT 


